 Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall (Committee Room) on Wednesday  June 26th 2013.
Present :-,Mike Bosomworth (MB), Lyndsay Burns (LB),Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG), Jane Ingham (JI), Chris Sidle (CS), Ed Stentiford (ES), in the Chair, and Lance Tattersall.(LT) Nick Lane Fox (NLF), Patrick James(PJ), Geoffrey Tatman (GT), and 3 village residents. 
 Apologies:-.Jane Ambrose, (JA) Stephen Bucknell (SB), and Jack Cairns (JC)
 Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests  .None. 
 Minutes of Meeting held on May 29th  These were approved. 
 Matters arising
· Housing Survey. Rosemary Kidd (RK) has e mailed the draft results of the survey which have been circulated to all members of the SC prior to the meeting .LT summarised these briefly. The village has a higher than average proportion of older residents and this is likely to become an increasing trend.  The greatest needs are for smaller properties for starter and retirement homes ,and affordable housing. If provision could be made for these, it would free up larger properties for families. RK has still to complete the survey. A sub committee of the SC ( ES, IF, CS and LB) will study the draft in further detail. A précis will appear on the web site with  the intention of publishing the  final results in full at some point in the future. 
· Possible Visits from Site Developers. JG reported that she had been contacted by Mrs Jennifer Wormald of Wetherby,(JW) who owns a small field included, unbeknown to her, in the SHLAA proposals and sited off the A58 opposite Hetchell Woods (the site of the proposed Orange Mast). She had known nothing of the proposal until alerted by a Bardsey resident. JG advised her to study NP proceedings on the Bardsey website and invited her to attend the present meeting. JW rang again to say that unfortunately she had a prior commitment for 26/6/13 but would like to attend the meeting on 16/ 7/13.
LB plans to send the letters inviting other SHLAA owners to explain their plans to the SC during the next month. 
· Needs of Small Businesses LB has sent letters to all known business owners inviting comments for inclusion in the NP. 
 Reports by working groups:- 

· Planning  - SHLAA Consultation 3rd June to 29th July and Forms for completion by Residents.  There has been considerable confusion over this but it now appears that residents can submit comments on the draft SHLAA proposals to LCC either on line or as hard copies. The SC should encourage as many people as possible to respond,  but to be aware that this is a LCC, not a SC, initiative. 
· Education – Nothing new to report. It is clear from the HNS , and confirmed by JA, that school places are available at Bardsey School for children from outside the village, as a result of the falling numbers of families able to afford to livein the village.
· Health.- Nothing to report. 
· Infrastructure- Unlikely to be need for any significant changes. IF will, however, follow up. 
· Communications – CS reported that he is now permitted 2 pages in the Newsletter for NP reports. He personally wishes to see another publication in the near future (a flyer alongside the September Newsletter for preference) so as to avoid leaving too large a time gap since the first one. This to include results of SHLAA process and of HNS. He will need to contact JC first re distribution.
· Transport.-The HNS had revealed some dissatisfaction over shortage of suitable transport provision in parts of the village, particularly related to links with shops and doctors in Collingham. This led to some discussion on possible expansion of the voluntary transport assistance offered by Pauline Hills and others to such facilities. 
  Meeting on Site Allocations with Cllr John Proctor IF reported on this meeting where the Chairman, John Proctor, (JP) had encountered pressure from Collingham representatives who suggested that some of their SHLAA sites had never been visited by LCC – just considered from a map. JP was challenged to supply details of the methodology used by LCC in their traffic light grading. He promised to supply this but to date has not done so and no minutes of the meeting have been circulated. JP had handed out SHLAA consultation response forms from LCC, urging everyone to respond. He expressed the intention of writing to all households in Leeds Outer NE area for their views, although queries were raised about where the payment should come from. IF considers that, with the lapse in time, this exercise has become academic. 
 Next Stages in drafting the Neighbourhood Plan. ES hoped that with the help of CS a draft could be ready in early autumn. CS suggested following the example of Collingham SC in setting target dates for stages of the NP. 
Invitation to Collingham Consultation Weekend – June 29/30 . Julian Holmes, Chairman of Collingham Steering Committee, had issued a general invitation to neighbouring parishes to attend this weekend.  
 Any other business. NLF and PJ reported that they have made some progress re drainage and access problems relating to their SHLAA site, and said that any development will be away from the flood areas. ES advised them that nearby residents are very concerned about site 1106, especially as a result of the bad flooding experienced in 2007. The SC is gathering photographic evidence to send to NLF. 
LB reported that White Young Green Planning Consultants wish to make a presentation at the next meeting. Both JT and NLF also wish to do so. As other SHLAA developers will by then have received the letters offering this service from the SC, it was agreed to hire the Village Hall and invite all residents to attend. A time slot of 20 minutes each should be offered .The meeting to commence at 7pm.
 Date of next two meetings:-. 
Wednesday July 17.- 7pm in the Village Hall 
Wednesday August 21.- 7.30 pm in the Committee Room.  
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